
 
 
  

  Chad oil pipeline: response from the World Bank  

  

On June 10, the WRM secretariat addressed a letter to the president of the World Bank, expressing
our concern over the arrest of Ngarlegy Yorongar and two journalists in relation with a declaration by
the former opposing the construction of the oil pipeline Chad-Cameroon, which is being financed by
the World Bank.

The World Bank's country director for Chad, Mr Serge Michailof, responded on June 22, expressing
that he believed that the three had been released. On the general situation he added:

"As I am sure you are aware, we are supporting the Chad/Cameroon petroleum pipeline project
because of its potential to substantially increase spending in Chad, one of the poorest countries in
the world, on poverty alleviation activities. Let me assure you that notwithstanding the project's
potential to reduce poverty, we will only proceed if our environmental and social safeguards have
been respected, included meaningful consultation with local populations in Chad on the impacts of
the project."
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